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Siderman Class Stephens Class

Class Teacher Miss McKeown Miss Augustus

Teaching Assistant Miss Eda Miss Foster

Other members of staff

Meet the team…



Starting the day…

The school gates open at 8.40am and close at 8.55am. Registration begins 
promptly at 9.00 am. Children arriving after this time are marked as late.

Once children arrive at school they are expected to complete their Early Morning 
Work whilst their peers are arriving. This usually consists of either handwriting 
practice, spelling practice or independent reading.



Our annual curriculum map…

Found on our website, under ‘curriculum areas’



Reading…

In Year 1 we issue every child with a reading book and reading record. They 
are expected to read this book at home, daily, to an adult. These are returned 
and changed on Tuesdays and Fridays. 

Please write in your child’s reading record when they have read the book. 



Trips…

Toy Story How can I change my 
world?

Space Explorers Dragons,  Knights 
and Castles 

Beside the Sea

Museum of 
Childhood

Ecology Park Greenwich Royal 
Observatory

Discover Story 
Centre

City Beach



Behaviour…

We have a positive approach to behaviour and 
offer many rewards to encourage good behaviour 
from the children. We expect all children to 
follow the golden rules and at all times to show 
respect for us, their teachers, and their peers.



Behaviour…



Behaviour…

Whilst we do have a positive approach to behaviour, there can be circumstances when a 
student has continued to behave in a way which ignores our school rules. This is when we have 
to introduce consequences.

To begin with, a child may have 10 minutes of their play time removed in order to reflect on 
their behaviour. Sometimes during lesson times a student may need to be removed from class 
for 10 minutes in order to calm down and reflect in a different environment. When these 
consequences have already been received but unwanted behaviour continues, they may be 
asked to spend time in the office with a member of the Leadership Team.



Assessment…
Over the year we will carry out different maths, reading and writing assessments on a half termly basis. 

The main assessment comes during the last summer term, which is the Phonics Screening Check. We are running a new 
Phonics scheme called Little Wandle which has been recognised as a leading Phonics scheme across schools.  To go along with 
this, children are expected to complete weekly Phonics homework sheets that are taken directly from the Little wandle
scheme to ensure they are getting enough coverage both at school and home. If you have any questions about this scheme 
please talk to us during the classroom visit.

It is a government requirement for children to sit this assessment in Year 1. If children do not 
meet the requirements for passing the Phonics Screening Check they will have to re-sit it in 
Year 2.



Assessment…

During the assessment children will be asked to read a list of words. 
These words include ‘real words’ and ‘alien words’.

It is really important that children are reading at home in order to 
prepare them for this assessment. Any additional exposure children 
have to practicing their phonics at home will also help with this. 
There are many useful websites that can help with this at home 
which we have included in the pack we have given you.



HOMEWORK BOOKS

• Homework books are handed out at the beginning of the year. Each term, 
children are expected to complete a variety of homework tasks that are 
fitting for the current theme of the term. This is called a HOMEWORK 
MENU.

• Each week, the children are expected to hand in their homework books 
ready for the class teachers to mark, preferably on a Friday morning.

• It is really important that the children are returning their homework books 
each week to ensure that learning is also being done at home to promote 
progression in the children’s learning. 



SATCHEL

• In light of the COVID-19 lockdowns, all children now have 
access to Satchel, which is an online forum where Class 
teachers, parents and children are able to access their 
homework which can be viewed and marked by the class 
teacher. 

• This can be used instead of doing the homework in their 
homework books each week. The class teacher will then be 
able to review all homework each Friday to see whether the 
children are engaging in the homework tasks that have been 
set. 

• Again, it is really important to ensure that children are able to 
have access to learning at home because it will support them 
and their learning journey in school.

If you have any queries, 
please do speak to your child’s class teacher. We 
would be happy to help!



ADDITIONAL 
HOMEWORK

• In some instances, children will be set homework via the Purple Mash or Education City

websites. When homework is provided on these sites, your child’s login will be found at the 

back of their homework books. 

• Your child’s class teacher will have access to their homework records on these websites and 

will be able to review their homework using these forums too. 

• In terms of spellings, each week, your child will be given a list of 8 spellings that they are 

encouraged to learn. These will be sent home each Monday along with their spelling test 

scores  from the previous week Each day, the children are encouraged to practice two of the 

eight spellings during their early morning work. 



SCHOOL UNIFORM
• Looking at the Koinonia Federation uniform policy, it states that each child 

should be wearing; 

If you are wondering where you can purchase any 
school uniform for your child, please visit this 
website: https://khalsaschoolwear.co.uk/school/st-
mary-magdalene-cofe-primary/

You could also visit the Khalsa School wear shop in 
Crayford at DA1 4HF.

Please make sure your child’s name is in their uniform and 
coats/jackets to avoid any chances of it being misplaced.

https://khalsaschoolwear.co.uk/school/st-mary-magdalene-cofe-primary/


P.E KITS
• Each week, your child will participate in both an Outdoor and 

Indoor P.E lesson. In order to keep the children safe, they need to 
be wearing the correct P.E kit.

• This includes; a white t-shirt, preferably long sleeve for the 
winter months to keep them warm. A black jumper is also 
advised to be worn during the winter. Black jogging bottoms or 
leggings, socks and sturdy trainers or plimsolls. In summer, 
appropriate black shorts are allowed to be worn.

• If possible, it would be ideal for any child with longer hair to have 
it tied back and out of their face to avoid any accidents or injuries 
during these lessons.



YOUR FIRST CONTACT

• Please feel free to contact your child’s class teacher 

about any queries or worries you may have. 

• If there is another member of staff that you feel may be 

able to help you with any worries or issues please do 

not hesitate to ask. The quicker we know, the quicker 

we can resolve the problem for you!

• We are always here to help!



PACKED LUNCHES
AND WATER 
BOTTLES

• It is essential that your child is getting a healthy, 
balanced lunch everyday.  

• We encourage the children to drink as much water 
through out the school day to make sure they’re 
staying hydrated in class.

• Please make sure that your child’s name is written on 
both their water bottles and their lunch boxes to avoid 
any confusion at the end of the day. This will also make 
it much easier to find their items if they have been 
misplaced or mistakenly taken by another child.  


